Story

## Thank You, M'am (شكريه مادام)

(By Langston Hughes)

اں کہانی میں ایک خاتون ایک نوجوان لا کے کوچھے اور غلط کا فرق سیکھاتی ہے۔وہ لڑکا اُس عورت سے پرس چھیننے کے لیے جھپٹتا ہے۔ کیونکہ وہ نئے رز پرنا چاہتا ہے۔ مگر اس کوشش میں وہ کامیاب نہیں ہوتا بلکہ نیچے گر جاتا ہے اور وہ عورت اُسے قابو کر لیتی ہے اور اُسے اُسے گھر لے آتی ہے۔ اُسے رز پدنا چاہتا ہے۔ اردیا ہے۔ کھانادی ہے اور آخر میں وہ اُسے کچھ پیسے دیں ہے کہ وہ جوتے خرید لے۔ شراک ہے۔ کھانادی ہے اور آخر میں وہ اُسے کچھ پیسے دیں ہے کہ وہ جوتے خرید لے۔

ر کائی کے اِس خوبصورت رو ہے ہے بہت متاثر ہوتا ہے اور وہ ایک اچھالڑ کا بننے کا وعدہ کرتا ہے۔ وہ أسے یہ بھی بتاتی ہے کہ ضروری نہیں کہ ہم ا بی بن چیزوں کی خواہش کریں اُن سب کو ہم پالیں۔ان کو پانے کے لیے ہمیں بہتر طریقے سے کوشش کرنی جا ہے۔

(Critical Analysis)

Text of the Story (Page No. 26)

Q.1. What things woman had in her purse?

Q.2.What was the time when the boy tried to snatch the purse of the woman?

(Text Q.No. 1)

Q.3. What happened to the boy when he tried to snatch the woman's purse? (Text Q.No.2)

Q.4. What was the reaction of the woman? (Text Q.No.3)

Q.5. What was the condition of the boy when the woman gave him a few jerks.

(Text Q.No.6)

She was a large woman (قدآور ورورت) with a large purse that had everything in it but a hammer (ایکل) and nails (کیل). It had a long strap (じ), and she carried it slung (とれとど) across her shoulder (کنے اللہ ). It was about eleven o'clock at night, dark and she was walking alone, when a boy ran up behind her and tried to snatch (چينا) her purse. The strap broke with a sudden single tug (&) the boy gave it from behind. But the boy's weight and the weight of the purse combined caused him to lose his balance (לונט). Instead of taking off full blast (じ) as he had hoped, the boy fell on his back on the sidewalk and his legs flew up. The large woman simply turned around and kicked him right square (زاوي) in his blue jeaned sitter (とり). Then she reached down, picked the boy up by his shirt front, and shook him until his teeth rattled (上ど).

بی میں ہتوڑی اور کیلوں کے علاوہ سب کچھ تھا۔ اُس الى دى تى جەنى نے اپنے كندھے كے كردائكاركھا . پذر بارات گیارہ بج کا وقت تھا۔ اندھیرا تھا اور وہ کے پیل چل رہی تھی۔ جب ایک اڑکا تیزی سے اُس کے العالم الماال المارك بي تصيف كالوشش كى - يرس كى فالك والمع عالم وأس لاك في يتي عالما نا او گئی کیل او کے کے وزن اور پرس کے وزن میں فابت مے لڑکا اپنا توازن کھو بیٹھا۔ لڑ کے کی تو قع کے ائل پری رفتار پکڑنے کی بجائے وہ پیدل گزرگاہ پر تمر کے لى باگراادرأس كى ٹائلىس او پركى جانب أٹھ گئيں أس بڑى كاوت نے مادكى سے اپنا رخ موڑ ااور بالكل سيد ھے ال کے نیے رنگ کی جیز میں ملبوس پیٹھ پر تھو کروے ماری۔ المرادیج محکی اڑے کوأس کے گریبان سے پکڑااو پراُٹھایا ادأے اُس وقت تک ہلاتی رہی جب تک کداس کے

واک قد آور ورت می جس کے پاس ایک برا برس

After that the woman said, "Pick up my المعالق ع المال الما pocket-book (هغن), boy, and give it here." الَّى بُوْا أَنْهَا وُاورْ إِدهِم مِحْصِدو \_''

أَس فَا تَوْن نِيْرُ كَ وَمَضِوطى سِ مِكُرُ ابوا تَمَا أَس But مُصْوطى سے ) She still held him tightly نے خود کو اِس قدر جھکایا کہ وہ اڑ کا آتا جھک سے کہ وہ اس کا (اجازت دینا) she bent down enough to permit المناكرات بكراسك \_ بحراس في كرات كيام المناكرات بكراس المناكرات بكراس المناكرات بكراسك على المناكرات المن וק מנונים ופ?" Then she said, "Now ain't you ashamed (ثرمنده) of yourself?

وہ مضوطی سے آس کے گریبان کو تھا ہے ہوئے تھی by his shirt ( پکرا) gripped ( مضبوطی ) front, the boy said, "Yes'm."

The woman said, "What did you want to أَى خَاتُون نِهُ كِهَا۔" تُم ايباكس لِي كرنا جِائِ تَا do it for?"

The boy said, "I did't aim to." She said, "You a lie!"

لڑےنے کہا''میراایبا کرنے کاکوئی مقصد نہیں تھا۔'' أس نے كہا" تم جھوٹے بولتے ہو"

ای اثناء میں دو، تین لوگ وہاں سے گزرے، زے، stopped, turned to look, and some stood -ج عصر عدر کھڑے کے لیے مڑے اور کھو ہیں گھڑے کے اور کھو ہیں گھڑے اور کھے دیا watching.

Q.6. What was the conduct of the people who saw the incident? (Text Q.No.4)

> "If I turn you loose, will you run?" asked "؟- عال جاؤ کے؟" أس خاتون نے يو جھا۔

"Then I won't turn you loose," said the " فاتون نے کہا "Then I won't turn you woman. She did not release him.

"Lady, I'm sorry," whispered (ر کوشی کی الله الله کا الله کا الله کا کا الله کا کا الله کا ال boy.

"Um-hum! your face is dirty (گنده). I got "بال منهميلا كيلا بي ميراخيال بي ك I got a great mind to wash your face for you. Ain't شرتهاری فاطرتهارا منه دهلواؤل' کیا تنهارے گھر میں you got no body home to tell you to wash " وكى اليانيس ہے ۔ چوتمہيں مندوسونے كو كے ؟" your face?"

No'm," said the boy.

"بيل ميدم" لركے نے جواب ديا

Said the large woman, starting up the street, ويحقي الماور خوفرده لاك كواي ويحقيه dragging (کھیٹے ہوئے گلی کی جانب چلنا شروع کردیا۔ boy (خوفزدہ) the frightened (کھیٹے ہوئے) behind her.

Q.7. How did the boy look physically? (Text Q.No.5)

اليالكَ قَا كروه (الركا) جوده يا يندره سال كا بوگا- , He looked as if he were fourteen or fifteen, انتهائی دبلا پتلا کزور چیزی جیبا، (اُس نے) نیلی in (جنگلی بد مجنوں کی طرح) and willow-wild (دبلا پتلاء کزور) جيز رينس والے جوتے پين رکھے تھے۔ tennis shoes and blue jeans.

Q.8. What would the woman teach the boy if he were her son?

The woman said, "You ought to be my خاتون نے کہا۔" اگرتم میرے بینے ہوتے تو میں son. I would teach you right from wrong. Least حمهين محيح اور غلط من تميز سكهاتي \_اباس وقت جو مين كر I can do right is to wash your face. Are you بھو کے ہو؟' hungry (کیوکا)?"

Q.9. What did the boy reply when the woman asked him, if he were hungry?

Q.10. What will the boy remember after coming into contact with the woman?

Q.11. What did the woman do with the boy, when he struggled to release?

Q.12. Where did the woman drag the boy?

Q.13.What voices the boy could hear at the woman's house?

Q.14. What was the name of the boy.

Q.15. Why did the woman ask the boy to wash his face? (Text Q.No.7)

"No'm," said the being-dragged (المسينا جانے والا) boy. "I just want you to turn me loose."

"Was I bothering (پریشان کرری کھی) you when I turned that corner?" asked the woman.

"No'm."

المحالیات علی ختم کرلوں گی تو تم یا در کھو گے . you got another thought coming (تھوڑی دیر کا ) When I get through with you, sir, you are going to remember Mrs. Luella Bates Washington Jones."

رے کے چرے پر پینے پھوٹ پڑا۔ اُس نے خودکو on the (بہدنگا) popped out (پینہ) boy's face and he began to struggle (اکوشش کرنا). نوع کر دی۔ مر جوز دی۔ مر جوز کرنا Mrs. Jones stopped, jerked (برکادیا) him around in and continued to drag him up the street. When عرب المراكب الم she got to her door, she dragged the boy inside, جَانِ اللَّيْ اور چُراً ہے کھر کے عقب she got to her door, she dragged the boy inside, down a hall, and into a large kitchenette المادر کی الماد کی الما the house. She switched on the light (بن جلائی) علی دوسرے کمروں (بن جلائی) and left the door open. The boy could hear أن عملاً تقا- أن and left the door open. The boy could hear other roomers laughing and talking in the large اوروه (الركا) ي other roomers laughing and talking in the large house. Some of their doors were open, too, الله المحاكة على المحاكة ا so he knew he and the woman were not alone. The woman still had him by the neck in the middle of her room.

She said, "What is your name?"

"Roger," answered the boy.

"Then, Roger, you go to that sink (بین) and مناه دهولو" . and الجمالة راجرتم أس سنك ير جاؤ اوراينا منه دهولو" . wash your face," said the woman, whereupon (عرفاتون) نے (الا کے کو) wash your face," said the woman, whereupon she turned him loose-at last. Roger looked at الم المراجر في المراجر في المراجر على المراجر المراجر المراجر المراجر المراجر المراجر في المراجر المراج the door-looked at the woman-looked at the کالان کاطرف، پیم دروازے کی طرف دیکھا اور سنک کی ا door-and went to the sink.

"Let the water run until it gets warm." إِنْ كُوالْ وقت تك بيني دو جب تك كه ده كرم ند بو she said. "Here's a clean towel." الماليمان توليد ليوأس في كها-

الم يونا بول كرآب بيجي چيوز دير.

نی کرے کے وسط میں او کے کی گرون و بوچ رکھی تھی۔

أل في وجها، كيانام بتهارانام كيا بي " "راج" لركے نے جواب دیا۔

اب جلاكيا۔

Q.16. Where did the boy was afraid of being taken to?

Q.17. What did the boy tell the woman about his family members?

Q.18. Why did the boy try to snatch the purse?

Q.19. What was the name of the woman?

"You gonna take me to jail?" asked the الاسكان على المالية ال boy, bending over the sink.

"Not with that face, I would not take you ایرے کے ساتھ، میں تہیں کہیں نہیں ا nowhere," said the woman. Here I am trying کے کر جاؤگی۔'' خاتون نے کہا۔'' ویکھو میں کوشش کررہی to get home to cook me a bite (کھ کھانا کانا) to عضے میرارس چینے در ایس کھنے کہ کوئی چیز گھر لاکر پکائی جائے اور تم نے میرارس چینے eat, and you snatch (چھین لیا) pocket-book! کی کوشش کی۔ ہوسکتا ہے تم نے شام کا کھانا بھی نہ کھایا ہو۔ Maybe you ain't been to your supper (رات کا العالیہ علیہ کان دریمو چی ہے۔کیاتم نے کھانا کھایا ہے؟" (the either, late as it be. Have you?"

the boy.

"Then we'll eat," said the woman. "I عَلَى اللهُ مِن مُكُونَ لِي اللهُ believe you're hungry (جوک عمر کی مرایر ) or been hungry-to یقین ہے کہ تم جو کے ہو یا بھو کے متھے تبھی تم نے میرایر ک try to snatch (چینا) my pocket-book ("!(یری")"

the boy.

pocket-book to get some suede shoes," said مرا پرس نبیں چھینا چاہیے تھا۔" ممر لولا بیٹس واشْنَاسَ جوز نے کہا۔''تم مجھے سے (پینے ما نگ ) بھی کتے Wrs. Luella Bates Washington Jones. "You کتے اللہ اللہ could of asked me."

"M'am?"

الرکے نے سوالیہ انداز میں اُس خاتون کی جانب from his ( طیک رہاتھا ) The water dripping face, the boy looked at her. There was a long و یکھا۔ جبکہ پانی کے قطرے اُس کے چبرے سے ٹیک رہے pause (وقفه). A very long pause. After he had تحد پجر گفتگو کے درمیان ایک طویل وقفه آگیا۔ جب اُس نے اپناچرہ خٹک کرلیا اور پنہیں جانا تھا کہ اب اسے مزید do, dried it again, the boy turned around, کیا کرنا ہے؟ اُس نے پھر اپنا چرہ وخلک کیا، وو نہیں جانتا تھا wondering what next. The door was open. کداب کیا ہونے والا ہے۔ دروز و کھلا تھا۔ وہ ہال کی جانب تیزی سے دوڑ سکتا تھا۔ وہ بالکل بھاگ سکتا تھا۔ بھاگ سکتا hall. He could run, run, run, run!

وہ ورت ایک ایے صوفے پر بیٹی تھی۔ جے بستر میں The woman was sitting on the daybed تبديل كياجا سكتا تحار بجدوه بولى-"جب بين جوان After a while she said, "I were young" (صوفه) once and I wanted things I could not get."

There was another long pause. The boy's من ایک طویل وقفہ آگیا۔ لڑکے کا منہ mouth opened. Then he frowned (تیوری پڑھائی), بغیرجانے (تیوری پڑھائی) علے کا کھلارہ گیا۔ پھراس نے تیوری پڑھائی بوجھے کہ اس نے توری پڑھائی ہے۔ not knowing he frowned.

چھنے کی کوشش کی۔''

"I want a pair of blue suede shoes," said لاکے نے کہا۔ '' میں زم چڑے کا نیلا جوتا خریدنا

"Well, you didn't have to snatch my کے لیے کے ایکن ان جوتوں کو خرید نے کے لیے "

تھااور بھاگ سکتا تھا۔

مى - يس بھى چند چيزي لينا جا متى تھى جويين نبين خريد عتى

The woman said. "Um-hum! You thought I was going to say but, didn't you? You thought I was going to say, but I did't snatch people's pocket-books. Well I wasn't going to say that." Pause (وتقه). Silence (فاموتى). "I have done things, too, which I would not tell you son neither tell God, if He didn't already know. Everybody's got some thing in common. So you set down while I fix us something to eat. You might run that comb (6) through your hair so you will look ":(المجهنظرة و) presentable

In another corner of the room behind a screen (پرده) was a gas plate (پرده) and an icebox (どう). Mrs. Jones got up and went behind the screen. The woman did not watch the boy to see if he was going to run now, nor did she watch her purse, which she left behind her on the daybed. But the boy took care to sit on the far side (ووروالا كناره) of the room, away from the purse. Where he thought she could the woman not to trust him. And he did not want to be mistrusted (tropic) now.

"Do you need somebody to go to the "كرات كوروكان ير المراك كوروك store," asked the boy, "may be to get some کی" کرآ کے "ور چر کے کرآ کے" اور چر کے کرآ کے "اور چر اور چر اور چر milk or something?"

"مجے یقین ہے کہ نیس' اُس خاتون نے جواب دیا۔ ,Don't believe I do, "said the woman was going to make cocoa out of this canned خالد عا کلیٹ بنانے کا دورہ سے جاکلیٹ بنانے boy.

الان خياد" تم يرسو كويس كي كيول كي-المركا على المركام والمحادث المركارين می این کام کرچی موں بیٹا جوندتو میں تمہیں بتاؤں گ الم المروه بيل عنيس جانتا ع؟ " بربند ي الدیائے سے دور کرے کی دوسری طرف ہو کر بیٹے گیا۔ مان کے خیال میں اگر خاتون چاہتی تو اُس پردور ہے

نے خاتون سے پوچھا۔

الك وشبركر سكے۔

Q.20. Why didn't the woman watch the boy while preparing a dish? (Text Q.No.9)

Q.21. Why didn't the boy run from the house of the woman? (Text Q.No. 8)

Q.22. What did the woman cook for their meal?

Q.23. Why didn't woman ask the boy about his whereabout?

Q.24. What was the nature of the woman's job? (Text Q.No.10)

Q.25. How much money did the woman give to the boy for shoes?

Q.26.What did the woman advise the boy after giving him ten dollars?

Q.27. What did the lady say to the boy when he was leaving?

Q.28. What did the boy want to say to the lady when he was leaving?

She heated some lima beans and beef she آس نے لیما کی پھلیاں اور گوشت گرم کیا۔ جواس had in the icebox (الزيّ), made the cocoa, and set کے میز پرلگا دی۔ اُس نے لڑے سے کوئی ایک بات نہیں ہوچھی۔ کہ وہ the table. The woman did not ask the boy anything about where he lived, or his folks کہاں رہتا ہے؟ اُس کے رشتہ دارکون ہیں کوئی بھی ایک بات (رشتہ نیں ہوچی۔ جو اُسے شرمندہ کرتی۔ اس کے برعش کھانا (شرمندہ or anything else that would embarrass ,دار) (اس کی بیان وہ اے اپی طازمت کے بارے یں as they ate, she راس کی بیانے), as they ate, she تاتی رہی جوکہ ہوئل کے ایک سکھار خانے میں تھی۔ جورات shop استاقی رہی جوکہ ہوئل کے ایک سکھار خانے میں تھی۔ جورات that stayed open late, what the work was like, رہتے ہے۔ کام کی نوعیت کیا ہے؟ اور کس طرح and how all kinds of women came in and out, کواتین وہاں آ تیں جا تیں ہیں۔جن میں بھور سے بال، کوری رنگت اور سرخ بالوں والی اور بسیانوی خواتین شامل and (سرخ بالوں والی), redheads (بجورے بالوں والی) Spanish. Then she cut him a half of her المسكن والح كورس يونث والح كيك كا Spanish. Then she cut him a half of her ten-cent cake.

Eat some more, son," she said.

جب وه کھانا کھا چکے تو وہ خاتون اُنھی اور کہا۔" لو When they finished eating, she got up and said, "Now here, take this ten dollars and اب يهال آؤيدلود لل دُالرز اورائي ليح الكريم على الكريم على الكريم على الكريم الك some blue suede shoes کے نے کی بھی اور مخف کے (چڑے کے نیے بڑے کو چھننے کی غلطی نہیں کرنا۔ کیونکہ غلط طریقے سے And next time, do not make the mistake جوتے) عاصل کے گئے جوتے تہارے یاؤں جلادیں گے۔اب my pocket-book (چمینا) of latching onto nor nobody else's - because shoes got by کرآج کے بعد مجھے اُمیرے کہ devilish ways (دیے طریقے) will burn your feet. I got to get my rest (رامة) now. But from here on in, son, I hope you will behave (اليها روية) yourself."

She led him down the hall to the front خاتون نے ہال کی طرف سے ہیرونی وروازے ک طرف الرك كى رہنمائى كى اور درواز ، كھولا جيے ہى و ، وائر كا Behave طرف الرك كى رہنمائى كى اور درواز ، كھولا جيے ہى و ، وائر كا yourself, boy!" she said, looking out into the سیر صیوں سے نیچ اُڑ نے لگا خاتوں نے اُسے شب بخرکہا street as he went down the steps.

The boy wanted to say something other الركامز همير كوشكريه ميذم كے علاوہ، كچھ كہنا جاہتا الله الرحداس كي بون بلے ليكن وہ سرهيال أثرت than, "Thank you, m'am," to Mrs. Luella Bates re عَنْ يَحْ يَعْ مِنْ كَبِد سِكَاوراوير كَى جانب كَعْرُى قَدْ آور عُورت (لب) Washington Jones, but although his lips moved, he couldn't even say that as he کی جانب دیکھا۔اُس کے بعداُس خاتون نے دروازہ بندکر turned at the foot of the barren stoop (وراك) and looked up at the large woman چوره) in the door. Then she shut the door ورت (دروازه بندكردما).

\*\*\*

الك آدها مكراكات كرديا-

تم تمیزے اور اچھے طریقے ہے رہوگے۔"

Reading Notes from Text

Reading Notes ITOM		
slung	حجوانا	(past of sling) looped round
taking off full blast	تیزی ہے بھا گنا	running away at full speed
rattled	بحخ لكنا	make short, sharp sounds quickly
stoop	جعكنا	bend the body forward and downward
frail	كزور، لاغر	weak weak and the same the sam
willow-wild	بیدلکزی کی طرح بتلا	thin that can easily be bent like willow-wild (a kind of shrub)
popped out	انجرنا	come out quickly
suede	باریک چڑے کے	a kind of soft leather made from the skin of goat
frowned	تیوری چڑھانا	draw the eyebrow to show puzzlement
embarrass	نفّت بونا	make to feel ashamed
latching onto	لثكنا	cling to, getting possession of